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NOTES FROM BETTY

Hello Everyone!

Change in meeting plans for this month:  Due to the Thanksgiving holidays being the third week of November we will have our monthly meeting the second Tuesday, which will be November 13.

Election of Officers Tuesday Evening:  The Nominating Committee submitted the following nominees for 2013 officers:  

Carl Turner  - President

Betty Morgan - Vice President

 


Karen Williams – Treasurer

Diane Turner – Secretary

Co-Webmasters - Pat Sawyer and Matt Honea
 Nominations from the floor will be accepted on Tuesday evening before the election.
2012 Awards Ceremony and Celebration:  Tuesday evening awards will be made to members completing annual goals and milestone goals.  Certificates and pins will be presented to trainees completing the requirements for the 2012 TMN training.  Also, we will honor Vanessa Adams for being named TMN Advisor of the Year at the state conference.  This is a special event worthy of a celebration.  It’s been decided that we’ll socialize with snacks after the evening’s business and awards ceremony.  Please plan to bring a snack item (fruit/veggie plate, dips, chips, etc.).  Someone has already volunteered to bring beverages.  Since this is the last gathering of the year hopefully everyone will come and celebrate our accomplishments.

Volunteer Reports:  The 4th Quarter Volunteer Report will be due the end of December.  Watch for instructions for completion and submission near the end of the year. 

Recruitment for the 2013 class:  We only have three people registered for the 2013 training class.  There have been several inquiries and information/registration packets were sent via email to more than 50 potential trainees.  News releases were submitted to 3 newspapers.  Please encourage someone you know to register for the training and become involved in TMN.  The deadline for registration has been extended to      November 24.  At least 12 participants are needed in order to have the class.

Advanced Training:  Don't forget the Association of Fish and Wildlife webinars at http://jjcdev.com/~fishwild/?section=ce-strategy-webinars for a simple solution to a few advanced training hours.  They have some good ones coming up: November 28 Connecting Kids with Nature

VANESSA ADAMS NAMED TMN ADVISOR OF THE YEAR
Vanessa Adams was named Texas Master Naturalist Advisor of the Year at the state meeting on Saturday October 27 at the TMN State Meeting in Navasota.  Only one TMN chapter advisor in the state receives this honor each year.  We are very fortunate to have Vanessa as an advisor to the Cypress Basin Chapter and proud that she has been honored for her work with TMN.

The following is a copy of the application submitted to the selection committee.

Vanessa Adams is the perfect example of Howard Gardner’s eighth intelligence:  naturalist intelligence (nature smart).  She is consumed by every part of the natural environment.  

Vanessa has been the area biologist for the Caddo Lake Wildlife Management Area (WMA) since 2005.  She has been advisor to the Cypress Basin Master Naturalist Chapter since its inception in 2007.
Vanessa lives and breathes nature in her native state of Texas.  She is passionate in her management role at the WMA to ensure a healthy habitat for game and non-game species.  She is the “queen” of native vegetation, an excellent birder, and loves to share her knowledge with TMN chapter members and other groups.  She is a warrior to eradicate non-native invasive species to Texas.  She is leader for the Cypress Basin Invaders, Invaders of Texas Citizen Scientist Program.  “Invaders of Texas is about non-native invasive species; their monitoring and control and educating the public about the harm they cause our natural, native landscapes. My research interests include most anything that involves non-native invasive plant and animal species,” she recently explained to an audience.
Vanessa is 100% involved in the Cypress Basin Master Naturalist chapter.  She attends each monthly meeting and keeps members informed of her work, current issues locally and statewide, and volunteer opportunities.  If something occurs between meetings that she thinks members should be aware of she emails the news.

Chapter members admire and adore Vanessa and her enthusiasm, passion, and wealth of knowledge.  She offers members many opportunities to get “out in the field” and learn by working with her.  Vanessa attends all training sessions for new TMN members and they instantly bond with her.  She’s like a magnet pulling nature lovers into her world of natural resources.

Vanessa is constantly finding ways that chapter members can volunteer to guide children and adults in gaining a positive attitude about nature.  This includes assisting volunteers in leading children in hands on activities and in planning and conducting workshops such as Project WILD, Growing Up WILD, Nature Realized, and Nature Trackers.   She offers her personal time to help the newly formed “Nature Trackers” find amphibian rich areas to monitor on Caddo Lake.   

The TPWD Caddo Lake WMA office is located in the community of Karnack on the Caddo Lake National Wildlife Refuge.  This small community received the benefit of a grant called “Healthy Habitats” that was to be used to help the children of the Karnack ISD understand, conserve and use their local resources, which include Caddo Lake State Park, the WMA, and the National Refuge.  Vanessa is a leading proponent of this curriculum and has donated many hours to its delivery by providing expert advice and instruction to the youth, and guiding the volunteers of Cypress Basin TMN to do the same.  High school students were lucky to receive a tour and instruction from Vanessa on the identification and control of the invasive fern, Giant Salvina that poses a huge threat to the lake.  She has partnered with the local high school in a citizen science project that constitutes the bulk of the “Healthy Habitats” curriculum on invasive species.

A recent project in which Vanessa immersed herself was the planning, development and opening of 5 paddle trails on Caddo Lake.  The grand opening day in April was a very successful regatta in which Vanessa drew much support and assistance from the Cypress Basin TMN members.   

Another project in which Vanessa led TMN volunteers was just completed at the end of August when Emerald Ash Borer traps were collected from about 20 sites in three East Texas counties.  The traps had been placed on sites in late spring and monitored once during the summer before their removal.  The Texas Forest Service in cooperation with the Animal and Plant Health Inspection Service, Texas A&M AgriLife Extension Service and Stephen F. Austin State University conducted this survey.

In summary Vanessa Adams has been the advisor that has helped develop a rural TMN chapter from its first training class in 2008 into a self-sufficient network of 27 informed and dedicated volunteers. She led the chapter into becoming a group that has improved public understanding of natural resource ecology and management.  Because of this leadership Cypress Basin members have enhanced existing natural resources education and outreach activities in East Texas.


Vanessa Adams marking new paddle trails at Caddo Lake in February 2012

Thank you Vanessa for all you do for the 

Cypress Basin Chapter!
Congratulations

On being awarded the

Texas Master Naturalist

Advisor of the Year
CYPRESS BASIN TEXAS MASTER NATURALIST MEETING MINUTES

September 18, 2012

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order by Vice-President Betty Morgan at 6:30 pm at the Transportation Building in Jefferson, Texas. Seventeen members and one visitor were present.

Previous Meeting Minutes:   Minutes from the previous meeting were read, approved and accepted with a motion from Ted and seconded by Robert.
Treasurer’s Report:  Karen Morris reported than there had been no transactions for the previous month.

General Items Discussed:  

1. The state wide meeting will be October 26-October 28, 2012 at Camp Allen in Navasota County, TX which is close to College Station.  Registration will be open until October 9, 2012 if anyone is interested. Ted will represent our chapter at the “President’s” Breakfast

2. The third quarter volunteer reports are due to Linda by October 1.  Since this will be Linda’s first time to submit our hours to the state office, it is even more important to submit the volunteer hours in a timely way.

3. The chapter is now accepting volunteers for officers for 2013. The nominating committee will meet soon and compile the list of nominees.  The election will be in November. Please let Betty know if you are interested in becoming an officer.

4. Recruitment has begun for the 2013 training class.  There will be a minimum of about 15 trainees to have a class.  The fee will be $130, the same as last year. This will include the manual and other new member expenses. November 18, 2012 will be the deadline for registration.  Starting date for the new class will be January 25-26, 2013.  There will be four classes held on the 4th Friday and Saturday of January, February, March, and April.  The April date may be changed if we are able to have the chapter retreat.

5. The Caddo State Park Trail Guide is finished.  It will be sent to the state office for printing.

6. The “Venture Scouting” project will have registration September 24, 2012 at Collins Academy.  There will be volunteer opportunities associated with this project.

7. The Austin chapter of “Texas Outdoor Women Network” will be at Caddo Lake September 28-30. Tom will do a bird walk, and the group will want to do some paddling. Watch your e-mail for volunteer opportunities.  Pat and ViAnn Volunteered to assist in the paddling.  Due to the invasion of giant salvinia, some of our established paddling trails are not available.

8. Last year the chapter had a one day retreat at the Athens Fisheries.  This outing was one of the best of the year. On November 10 there will be another bird walk with Jim Booker. We can drive there together, have the bird walk, take a tram tour, and have a picnic lunch.  More to come on this trip.

9. Tom announced that bird banding would most likely start back up in October. He will let us know the date.

10. Richard Pruitt’s film “Bombs to Birds” will be viewed in Marshall October 27, 2012.  More to come.

With no other business to discuss, the meeting be adjourned with a motion from Karen and seconded by Ted. A program was presented by Laura Speight, Wildlife Biologist for TPWD, on the restoration of native grasses in our area, which has proved very challenging since so little is know about the native species here.  The next scheduled meeting is Tuesday, October 16, 2012 at 6:30pm at the Transportation Building in Jefferson.  All members are encouraged to attend.

Respectfully submitted,

Sue Simmons, Secretary

 



Calendar OF EVENTS

November 13:  Cypress Basin MN Monthly Meeting; 6:30 p.m. City of Jefferson Multi-Purpose      Center, 305 East Austin St.      


POINTS OF INTEREST


Travel and attendance time for monthly meetings counts as volunteer time.


Programs at meetings that can count as Advanced Training are announced in advance with the amount of time allowed noted.


Record your volunteer time immediately so there won’t be questions later about when and amount of time.


Check the calendar for dates that you may`have forgotten.  We’re trying to post volunteer opportunities so there’s a record for the chapter and for members to refer to.


Watch for Advanced Training announcements in the newsletter and in emails.  Travel for such events is counted as volunteer time.


 

















2012 OFFICERS 





Rosanna Salmon - President


 Betty Morgan - Vice President


 Karen Morris - Treasurer


Pat Sawyer & Matt Honea - Co-Webmasters


Vanessa Adams & Brock Fry - Advisors











� �


� �











CYPRESS BASIN CHAPTER NOVEMBER MEETING





Tuesday November 13 6:30 p.m.





City of Jefferson Multi-Purpose Center


305 East Austin St.





AWARDS CEREMONY & CELEBRATION
































 

















FORMS ONLINE





Please go to our Website (� HYPERLINK "http://txmn.org/cypress" ��http://txmn.org/cypress�); logon and click on FORMS to view and complete required forms.





Dues and Insurance Form – to be completed and submitted with annual dues


Quarterly Volunteer Report – to save on your computer and complete each time you perform volunteer service; submit to Rosanna upon request


Request for Approval of Individual Volunteer Activity – must be submitted and approved before you can provide volunteer service for credit


Request for Approval of Group Volunteer Project – must be submitted and approved before a group of members can provide volunteer service for credit


Request for Approval of Advanced Training – must be submitted and approved before attending advanced training for credit





CBTMN members are encouraged to submit articles for the monthly newsletters.  Items for Events and Notices are welcomed.  Original articles of interest to members are greatly appreciated.  You can contact Betty by email @ � HYPERLINK "mailto:bgmorgan46@yahoo.com" ��bgmorgan46@yahoo.com� or mail to:  100 Lakeview Circle, Jefferson, TX 75657.








Mission of the Texas Master Naturalist


To develop a corps of well-informed volunteers to provide education, outreach, and service dedicated to the beneficial management of natural resources and natural areas within their communities for the State of Texas.














FALL RETREAT TO BE DECIDED





On Tuesday evening Cypress Basin members will decide whether to go to the Texas Fresh Water Fisheries Center’s Bird Walk/Dive Show/Tram Tour for a Fall Retreat.  The next event is scheduled for Saturday December 8th 9:00-11:00 a.m.





The Fisheries Center is in Athens.  


Visit � HYPERLINK "http://www.tpwd.state.tx.us/spdest/visitorcenters/tffc/" ��http://www.tpwd.state.tx.us/spdest/visitorcenters/tffc/� and click on Visit to see information about the center and the event.














BIRD BANDING ANNOUNCED





Tom Walker and Dr. Jim Ingold have announced another date for fall bird banding –


Saturday, November 24


Weather permitting.  Check the Website � HYPERLINK "http://caddobirds.com" ��http://caddobirds.com� for information.








IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT THE TEXAS MASTER NATURALIST PROGRAM





Sponsorship:  At the state level, the Texas Master Naturalist program is sponsored jointly by Texas Cooperative Extension (TCE) and the Texas Parks & Wildlife Department (TPWD).  Partnerships at the local level are encouraged and might include other public agencies, as well as private organizations whose interests are within the boundaries of the program.  At the state level, the Texas Master Naturalist program is supported financially by TPWD and TCE along with occasional grants from other outside sources when available.





Objectives: 


Improve public understanding of natural resource ecology and management by developing a pool of local knowledge about natural resource ecology that can be used to enhance education efforts within local communities.


Enhance existing natural resources education and outreach activities by providing natural resources training at the local level, thereby developing a supply of dedicated and informed volunteers.


Develop a Texas Master Naturalist volunteer network that can be self-sufficient.





Volunteer Service Criteria:  The following points are considered in approving volunteer service projects:


Is the proposed service project representative of the goals, practices and teachings of the Texas Master Naturalist Program?


How does the project address a pressing naturalist, natural resource management, chapter and/or partner need for meaningful service or resources?


What is the scope of the project in terms of when it would need to be conducted, where, estimated time needed to complete or maintain per month, how many volunteers would be needed, etc.?


Is the project within the Chapter’s service area and ecological training?


How does the project allow the chapter to focus and/or create visibility, identity and/or recruitment for the chapter?


How can the project’s impact on the community and our natural resources be measured?  





Advanced Training Criteria: Does the Advanced Training opportunity:


Promote continued learning and development of naturalist skills?


Provide Master Naturalists with knowledge and skills to work in volunteer efforts?


Direct trained volunteers toward specific programs in need of their services?


Provide practical information and training for application in volunteer efforts?


Take advantage of local partnerships?


Provide Master Naturalists an opportunity to focus their interests in one or a few specific topics? 


Build on the core curriculum initially provided by the local chapter?


Provide natural resource management issues and information applicable to Texas? 


Advanced Training opportunities must meet the following criteria:  1, 2, 6, 7, and 8.  It is suggested that the remaining criteria also be a part of the opportunity.  








